
 

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Staff Report 

Date: May 8, 2025 

From: Parks and Recreation Staff 
 
Subject: Memorial Park Universal Design Playground Review 
 
Recommended Action: 
Discuss the three proposed designs and give feedback on layout, play amenities, site features and color 
scheme. 
 
Background and/Or Process: 
The City of Wilsonville requested proposals for the replacement of the Memorial Park playground from 
select playground vendors who were current members of one of the following cooperative purchasing 
program: (1) Houston‐Galveston Area Council (HGACBuy); (2) King County Directors’ Association (KCDA); 
(3) National Association of State Procurement Officials (NASPO); (4) National Purchasing Partners 
Government (NPPGov); (5) Omnia Partners; (6) Oregon Buys; or (7) Sourcewell.  
 
In addition to the replacement of the primary playground within Memorial Park, the request for 
proposal also included replacement of the secondary playground within Memorial Park, which is 
currently a swing bay.  
 
Five submissions were submitted, and after review by the evaluation committee, Buell Recreation 
moved forward as the successful proposer.  
 
Community feedback was given on the three different designs at our Community Egg Hunt event.  
 
Fiscal Impact: 
There will be no fiscal impact to the City’s budget as this project is intended to be 100% grant funded 
with Local Government Grant funds, covering half, and Land and Water Conversation funds covering the 
other half.  
The total cost of successful proposal was $1,098,126.90. 
 
Next Steps: 
Incorporate community, board and staff feedback into final design before moving forward with 
construction winter 2025.  
 
Attachments: 
Design Option A 
Design Option B 
Design Option C 
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